OrricE oF THE SENATE PRESIDENT
StATE OF ILLINOIS

Jonn J. CuLLERTON 327 Stare CaPITOL
SENATE PRESIDENT SPRINGFIELD, IL 62706
217/782-2728

December 3, 2019

Honorable Carol Pope
Legislative Inspector General
P.O. Box 381

Petersburg, 1L 62675
Carol.pope@ilga.gov

RE: LIG Case No. 18- 027
Dear Inspector General Pope:

Pursuant to 5 ILCS 430/25-50(a), a summary report regarding LIG Case No. 18-027 was received
by my State Capitol Office onNovember 19, 2019.

I, along with the Ethics Officer for the Office of the Senate President, Giovanni Randazzo, have
reviewed your summary report of the investigation involving Cassandra J. Matz, former

District Office Chief of Staff for Senator Michael Hastings.

Pursuant to my responsibilities under Section 25-50 of the Ethics Act, I have reviewed your
findings and am responding to your Summary Report. I concur with your recommendations and
urge the Commission to make this Report available to the public as soon as possible.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

John J. Cullerton
Senate President



